

Graham Warner

Children and Families

Information Governance Team

Tel: 0161 234 3859 <u>CFInfoGov@manchester.gov.uk</u>

P.O.Box 532 Town Hall Manchester M60 2LA

15 May 2018

Dear Graham Warner

Reference: CHS/AYMFXZ (primary and secondary school spend on supply staff for SEND pupils)

Thank you for your request for information which was received by Manchester City Council on 09 May 2018 and has been considered under the provisions of the Freedom of Information Act 2000.

You asked:

I would like to know the financial spend of each primary and secondary school, in Manchester, with supply agencies for staff working in SEND or Inclusion in that school for the financial year 17/18.

In response to your request, please see below.

Information not held. The Council does not hold this information and you would need to contact individual schools to ask for their spend on supply agency staff working on SEND or Inclusion. A list of schools is available on the Council website

This information may be subject to copyright. Freedom of Information does not give you an automatic right to re-use this information in a way that would infringe copyright, for example, by publishing the information or making multiple copies.

Please note if you are not satisfied with this response you may ask for an internal review. If you wish to complain you should contact me in the first instance. If you require more information about the Council's access to information complaints procedure this can be downloaded from

http://www.manchester.gov.uk/downloads/download/6095/access_to_information_complaints_and_appeal_procedure

If you are not content with the outcome of the internal review, you have the right to apply directly to the Information Commissioner for a decision.

The Information Commissioner can be contacted at: https://ico.org.uk/global/contact-us/email/

Tel: 03031231113

Yours sincerely,

Isobel Booler Head of School Quality Assurance and Strategic SEND Children and Families Directorate